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CASA Baltimore
P.O. Box 13004

Baltimore, MD 21203
410.244.1465 voice

410.244.1460 fax
A publication of CASA of Baltimore, Inc.

 W INTER  2013

CASA’s Holiday Party at Mt. Washington Conference Center was a great get-together  
for many volunteers, staff and board members. A special thanks goes to the CASA staff  

for their wonderful poem and for leading everyone is dance!!   

CASA’S HOLIDAY PARTY WAS A HUGE SUCCESS!

FOR CHILDRENFOR CHILDREN

Abbey Ray
Alex and Denise Gangler
Alexis Green
Amanda Alrich
Andrew Robinson
Angelique Pfinis
Ann Johnson
Atena Rosak
Betty Schappell
BGE – Margaret Neville
Bonnie McCausey
Brad Wright
Brenda Ready
Brittany Keating
Building Congress and 

Exchange
Carrie Goldrick
Centerline Construction
Charles Harris – CHAIN
Chris Reed
Chris Strassner

Christian Boyd
Christina Ramsey
Christine Andrews
Christine Paleczny
Clolita Vitale
David Orenzio
Day Watts
Diane Baum
Driven Entities, LLC, dba 

Goodfellaz
Dustin Sugar-Moore
Ellie Wang
Esta Glazer
Francis Dix
Girl Scouts of Central 

Maryland Troop 747
Grant Halford
Grady Byus
Greg Fitzgerald
Jack Obermaier
James Wilson

Jarrett Mata
Jason Bellman
Jen Neubauer
Jessica Parsell
Jessica Welsh
Jhpiego – Megan Peterson
John and Lenel Srochi 

Meyerhoff
John Phelps
John Roberts
Johns Hopkins Bayview – 

Rehab Dept.
Jon Davis
Kaitlin Isennock
Kaitlyn Hersman
Kate Sutter
Katlyn Good
Katy Kirby
Kelly FitzGerald
Kelsy Hill
Keri-Sue Baker
Kirsten Horsman

Kyle Weadock
Laura Tasher
Lauren Matthews
Lauren Seelbach
Lauren Strassner
Leonid and Svetlana 

Berkovich
Lindsay Saffer
Lindsey White
Lisa and Bill Tate
Luke Allen
Lynne Sturm
Maggie Fitzgerald
Marcia Simpkins
Matt Novak
Mauren Regan
Megan Isennock
Michael Coe
Midtown Community 

Benefits District
Mike Case
Natalie Gavrila

Patrice Hughes
Patricia Olson
Paul Fallace
Payless Shoes
Peggy Sell
Reem Thamir
Ricky Schultz
Robert Tate
Ryan Dear
Scott Robinson
Sharon Krumm
Tara Smith
The SOURCE – Noah 

Smock
Theresa Olson
Toni and Miriam 

Greenberg
UMBC Social Work 

Dept.- Ashley 
Hartman

Wauker Matthews

Because of the generosity of many people it was possible for CASA of Baltimore to provide all our CASA children with a holiday gift. 
Contributions came from individuals, businesses, happy hours, and gift boxes.  Thank you to all who helped and gave this year! 
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P A G E  2

THANK YOU TO OUR SUPPORTERS!

CASA of BALTIMORE  
INFORMATION SESSION

Wednesday, March 15  
6:30 - 8:00 pm

Hunting Ridge Church

4640 Edmondson Ave.

(parking in front of church)

Looking back now as a 3 year CASA veteran 
volunteer and in the midst of his second CASA 
assignment, Ed still remembers just how nervous he 
and first CASA youth were. His face flushed with 
the memory as he remembered those first few visits. 
Ed shared, “When I started, it seemed somewhat 
overwhelming, I felt like a fish out of water, but with 
each visit, my confidence grew and comfort level 
increased”. It would not be a boast to say, that today, 
Ed Hambleton is the ‘Michael Phelps’ in the waters of 
volunteer advocacy.  

Ed hails from New York City spending, a good 
many of his summers here in Maryland visiting with 
family. In 2008, Ed moved to Baltimore and is now 
splitting his week between Baltimore and Richmond, 
VA. Despite his hectic schedule, he maintains 
consistent contact with his assigned CASA youth, 
makes every team meeting, court hearing and is often 
present for his CASA teen’s athletic events.  Ed, in 
describing their relationship comments, “Though 
my kid is not particularly verbal, I sense that our 
connection is real and our bond meaningful to him.” 
Ed remembering his first assignment, “I know that 
teens don’t divulge very much.   I learned from my 
first assigned CASA youth, if I just wait, if I listen 
more than I talk, they come around.  

Because of Ed’s attention to detail, his capacity to 
think through a problem/circumstance, his inquisitive 
disposition, and his trust in his intuition, Ed has 
gleaned the respect of legal parties and professionals 
involved. Ed writes a thorough court report and 
advocates for his CASA youth at the court hearing.  

There have been several 
instances when the lines of 
communication between 
the ‘pertinent parties’ 
were breaking down. 
Ed, knowing that his 
CASA youth’s permanent 
placement was in the 
balance, was the one who 
mediated the misunderstandings, opening the door 
for clarity. Currently everybody involved is on the 
same page, working for the same goal. The number 
of reset hearings has all but vanished and what the 
foster parents felt were roadblocks are a feint memory. 
Ed would never claim that his part in the positive 
movement in his CASA  youth’s situation was that 
significant but it is obvious that his willingness 
to trust ‘his intuition’ and keep the doors of 
communication open meant that his CASA teen will 
have the family he deserves.

When asked for his advice to those just beginning 
their journeys as CASA Volunteers, Ed answered, 
“If you don’t know what you’re doing, call up your 
Supervisor and keep talking until you do… remember 
they are there for you, so use them”.   

It is always pleasing when a CASA Volunteer 
says “yes” to a second assignment.  When asked why 
he decided to do so, Ed answered, ‘I get as much 
from being a CASA as the kids do…a huge sense of 
accomplishing something…I feel like I’m helping in a 
real way and that counts for a lot’. 

— Written by, Phyllis M Felton, Ed’s Supervsior

A Happy Ending….Adoption 
Jemmy* first came into foster care as a heroin-

addicted, HIV exposed, newborn in late summer of 
2010. She was the ninth child of a mother who had 
struggled with serious heroin addiction since a teenager 
and who was ill with the AIDS virus. Each of Jemmy’s 
siblings had also been placed into foster care. Several 
have subsequently been adopted. 

Jemmy went into foster care in the home of Ms. 
Samms when she was two weeks old, there being no 
relatives to care for Jemmy. Jemmy’s placement never 
changed from that day forward and it didn’t take long 
at all for Ms. Samms to fall in love with Jemmy. A year 
and a half after she was born Ms. Samms agreed with the 
caseworker that she would be willing to apply to be an 
adoptive resource for Jemmy.  

Because of Jemmy’s circumstances at birth and 
because of her mother’s illness, there had been fears that 
she might inherit HIV.  Happily, Jemmy has consistently 
tested negative for HIV, much to the relief of her 
caretaker and everyone who worked on her case! 

CASA was 
appointed to 
Jemmy’s case 
in February of 
2012 to strongly 
advocate for 
permanency. 
Jemmy’s CASA 
volunteer 
dutifully 
visited Jemmy each month, noting to the court in her 
recommendations for permanency how Jemmy was 
thriving and content in the care of Ms. Samms.   

In April of 2012, because Jemmy’s mother refused to 
attend visits, hearings, or any meetings related to Jemmy, 
the Department of Social Services (DSS) successfully 
got reasonable efforts at reunification waived making the 
path to her adoption open!  

After 2 years and many court appearances, Ms. 
Samms dream of adopting Jemmy became a reality, 
when in December of 2012, witnessed by CASA, Judge 
Kershaw of Baltimore City Juvenile Court, decreed the 
adoption final!

The “Michael Phelps” of Court Appointed Advocacy!

*names changed for confidentiality. — picture provided with permission of adoptive mother)

Judge Robert Kershaw, “Jemmy” and her 
new mother.
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THANK YOU TO OUR SUPPORTERS!
It takes all of us, everyday people, to stand up and commit to making a meaningful difference in the lives of abused and neglected 

children. CASA of Baltimore is grateful to all our donors and supporters; public grants and private foundations, businesses and individuals.  
(If we have omitted anyone, we offer our apologies — please inform us!)

$500 and above
Allan D. Friedman
Ann & Jim Gordan –  

in memory of Terry Musika
Anonymous
ATAPCO
Catholic Community of St. Francis 

Xavier
Clolita Vitale
Craig Snydal
Dana Johns
Dorothy Jones –  

in memory of Anna Neufeldt 
ECHO – Northrup Grumman
Jim and Patty Rouse Charitable 

Foundation
John Leidy Foundation
John Meyerhoff and Lenel Srochi 

Meyerhoff Fund
John Celeste, Esq.
John Lessner, Esq.
Jhpiego
Kent Family Foundation
Leonid and Svetlana Berkovich
Lois & Irving Blum Foundation
Mary Catherine Bunting Family 

Foundation
Nancy Dickinson
Net Equity Financial
Nicole and Steve Frankel –  

in memory of Terry Musika
Patuxent Engineering Group
Raymond Peroutka
Renewal Fund
Scott Soffen
St. Andrews Christian Community 

Church
Zanvyl and Isabelle Krieger Fund

$99 - $499
Arundel Federal Savings Bank
Atena Rosak
Barbara and Robert Kennedy –  

in memory of Terry Musika
Boscov
Cameron and Jane Baird Foundation
CHAIN
David Ross –  

in honor of Patti Ross
Diane Baum
Doug Lent
Dr. Frank Marino Foundation
Elin Schwartz –  

in memory of Terry Musika
Elizabeth Moser
Gary and Barbara Isen –  

in memory of Suzanne Shelby
George Jones
J.H. & Joy Heyrman
James Wilson
Jenny Divver –  

in memory of Terry Musika
Joanna Alleman –  

in honor of Linda Palumbo
Johns Hopkins Bayview -  

Rehab Dept.
Jo Lynn Krause
John Baum –  

in memory of Terry Musika
Jonathan Hyde
Joyce Stevens Brown
Kathleen McCausey
Keever Frye
Kevin Murphy and Lynne Aheutlin
Leslie Brown
Linda Koban, Esq.
Maggie Marra

Marilyn Gower
Mark Green
Marla Haims –  

in honor of Joanna Alleman
Mary Baxter
Mary Beth Smith, Esq.
Marylee Robinson –  

in memory of Terry Musika
Morgan Family Foundation
Nathaniel Lew –  

in honor of Michael Foster
Neil Gilmour –  

in memory to Terry Musika
Patricia Soffen
Paul Fallace
Peter Snyder –  

in honor of Cheryl Snyder
Sally Gold
Sara Milstein
Shirley Burger –  

in memory of Ruth Lupcher
Susan Joslow
Susan Leviton, Esq.
Vicki Gray
William Bavis –  

in memory of Terry Musika
Zao Chen –  

in memory of Terry Musika

Up to $99
Andrew Dillon –  

in memory of Terry Musika
Anonymous
Barbara Demchick –  

in memory of Terry Musika
Barbara and Richard Steinke – in 

memory of David Kervorkin
Barbara Thorsen –  

in memory of Terry Musika

Bonnie McCausey
Carel Hedlund
Charles Nicholas Tangires
Craig Falk –  

in memory of Terry Musika
Duke Schaeffer –  

in memory of Terry Musika
Eleanor Green
Elizabeth Johnson –  

in honor of Enid Dawkins
Erin Savage
Frank Fallace
Jim McComb
John Wilson –  

in memory of Terry Musika
Kelsey C. Hill
Kimberly Quicksilver –  

in memory of Terry Musika
Kristen Reilly –  

in memory of Terry Musika
Kristin M. Rocks
Lara Rittberg –  

in honor of Jennifer Lepaopao
Lindsay Robin Shaffer
Lonah Kiguru –  

in honor of Jennifer Lepaopao
Mary Lippenholz –  

in memory of Terry Musika
Miata Moses –  

in honor of Jennifer Lepaopao
Mindi Flamholz
Nichole Gudzowsky
Olivia Lewis
Patricia Davis Garcia –  

in honor of Jennifer Lepaopao
Pearl Kirby
Philip Lee –  

in memory of Terry Musika
Scott Robinson
Sharon Bosley –  

in memory of Terry Musika
Sharon Flynn
Steven and Freddye Silverman
Sward SeSay –  

in honor of Jennifer Lepaopao
Theresa Wiseman
Tresses Unlimited
Veronica Moore
Walter Hogan and  

Wendy Woodworth
William Mathias

3RD ANNUAL ART AUCTION AND RECEPTION

Check our website for more 
information coming soon! 

www.casabalt.org or contact 
Susan Burger  

at 410-244-1465

SAVE THE DATE!
APRIL 28  3 to 6 PM

Our deepest sympathies to the Musika family 
on the loss of Terry Musika,  

a beloved husband and father,  
a valued professional,  

and a terrific CASA Volunteer.   
He will be missed by so many.

A Happy Ending….Adoption 
Jemmy* first came into foster care as a heroin-

addicted, HIV exposed, newborn in late summer of 
2010. She was the ninth child of a mother who had 
struggled with serious heroin addiction since a teenager 
and who was ill with the AIDS virus. Each of Jemmy’s 
siblings had also been placed into foster care. Several 
have subsequently been adopted. 

Jemmy went into foster care in the home of Ms. 
Samms when she was two weeks old, there being no 
relatives to care for Jemmy. Jemmy’s placement never 
changed from that day forward and it didn’t take long 
at all for Ms. Samms to fall in love with Jemmy. A year 
and a half after she was born Ms. Samms agreed with the 
caseworker that she would be willing to apply to be an 
adoptive resource for Jemmy.  

Because of Jemmy’s circumstances at birth and 
because of her mother’s illness, there had been fears that 
she might inherit HIV.  Happily, Jemmy has consistently 
tested negative for HIV, much to the relief of her 
caretaker and everyone who worked on her case! 

CASA was 
appointed to 
Jemmy’s case 
in February of 
2012 to strongly 
advocate for 
permanency. 
Jemmy’s CASA 
volunteer 
dutifully 
visited Jemmy each month, noting to the court in her 
recommendations for permanency how Jemmy was 
thriving and content in the care of Ms. Samms.   

In April of 2012, because Jemmy’s mother refused to 
attend visits, hearings, or any meetings related to Jemmy, 
the Department of Social Services (DSS) successfully 
got reasonable efforts at reunification waived making the 
path to her adoption open!  

After 2 years and many court appearances, Ms. 
Samms dream of adopting Jemmy became a reality, 
when in December of 2012, witnessed by CASA, Judge 
Kershaw of Baltimore City Juvenile Court, decreed the 
adoption final!

Judge Robert Kershaw, “Jemmy” and her 
new mother.
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PLACE YOUR  
AD HERE!

CALL  
410-244-1465  

or
Email: 

sburger@casabalt.org

FOR CHILDREN

Living is the art of loving.  
Loving is the art of caring.  
Caring is the art of sharing.  
Sharing is the art of living. 

— Anonymous

HELP SUPPORT CASA OF BALTIMORE  
WITH YOUR CONTRIBUTION!

Make Checks Payable to: CASA of Baltimore, Inc., 
PO Box 13004, Baltimore, MD 21203

Or make your donation on – line at:  www.casabalt.org
All contributions are tax-deductible to the extent permitted  

by law IRS code 501c3.
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